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Important notice for parents  
If you use Dick Lane Motors for parking: 

Due to the piling works in the field opposite the main entrance, 
there will be limited space to park at Dick Lane motors for the next 3 
weeks. Please respect that the garage is doing us a huge favour and 
we kindly ask that you park inside the blue fenced compound and 
not directly in front of any garage doors. Should there not be a space 
available in the compound, please find another parking spot else-
where in the area outside of the school grounds. 

 

Many thanks for your cooperation. 

 

 

Dear Parents/Carers,  

Welcome back to another weekly newsletter. Last week we celebrated His 

Majesty, The King’s Coronation with lots of games, marching, a garden party 

and pupils sang the national anthem at the end of the way.  

Check out our Twitter page @ThornburyPLA to see what we did to mark the 

celebration.  



We had a very excited week last week full of celebrations for the Corona-
tion of King Charles! Children participated in amazing activities and we 
ended the Coronation celebration with a good old fashioned garden party 
with afternoon tea.   



Well done to all for some wonder-
fully creative artwork all based on 
the United Flag and the silhouette 
of King Charles III. It was the coro-
nation on Saturday 6th May. Each 
year group looked at a different as-
pect of art. We have a school full of 
artists!  



As you are all aware, we sadly lost a kind and 
loving pupil at the beginning of January this 
year. 
 
As a school, we would like to come together as a 
community and raise money for charity in the 
memory of our beloved pupil, Izaan Danish. 
 
Our school has looked at a few charity organisa-
tions and here are a few ideas that will help us 
raise funds, i.e., Build a Water Pump in Pakistan, 
Educate a child in Pakistan and pay for a Peace 
Garden dedicated to Izaan Danish. 
 
We will be collecting donations at the beginning 
of school and at home time or alternatively, you 
can make payments via ParentPay. 
 
All donations are welcome, big, or small. We 
would like to take this opportunity to thank you 
all for always supporting us.  



Please donate unwanted  
uniforms 

If you have any unwanted school uniform that no 

longer fits your child, we would appreciate it if you 

would donate it to us and we will then hand it in to 

our second hand uniform provision for those who 

are less fortunate.   

Label them uniforms! 

Late arrivals  
Please can we remind you all that if you are running late, 
you must escort your child into the main school building, 
even if they are a bit older! This is highly crucial for the 
sake of their safety and well-being. Unfortunately, our 
main entrance isn’t monitored 24/7, this means that if 
your child’s happens to fall over, staff will not know, and 
neither will you. We won’t be able to go help them unless 
we know! Please make sure you bring your child in 
through the main entrance.  

We have found lots of lost uniform in school 

that are unfortunately not labelled. Parents and 

carers, you can avoid spending unnecessary 

time and money on replacing your child's uni-

form if they are labelled.  



Shine Time - Next half term 
You may have read up about our Shine Time in previous newsletters, 
we have had to cancel this due to assessment. We are hopeful to in-
troduce this again in Summer Term 2. Shine Time is an opportunity 
for parents to celebrate your child’s learning, a chance to see how 
well your child is achieving, look at work in books, join in some 
classroom activities and it is also a special time to allow your child to 
shine! We will be sending out a letter soon with further 
information including dates/times. We look forward to 
welcoming you into an insight of our wonderful school/
learning.  
 

Packed lunch 
We have noticed a lot of packed lunches do not contain nu-

tritious and filling meals. Please don’t send your child in with 

only snacks. This is not a filling dinner. Your child requires the 

correct nutrients to  help their growing bodies and mind. It 

will also help them stay focused in class and keep their bellies 

fuller for longer.   

Breakfast club  
We all know that breakfast is an important meal 

because a wholesome breakfast aids to a positive 

and energetic start to the day. Polite reminder 

that if your child attends our breakfast club, then 

please make sure your payments are made on 

time. It costs £1 per day and the gates open at 

7.45am.  



Healthy eating 

Our school is driven to ensure the positive mental and physical health of our 
pupils, therefore we regularly monitor packed lunches. Recently, we have no-
ticed a rapid rise in the quantity of unhealthy snacks being brought in to 
school for dinner time.  
 
As a healthy school, we encourage children to bring fruit, a cereal bar or have 
a piece of bagel for snack time. We do not allow crisps, chocolate biscuits or 
chocolate cereal bars at snack time. Foods that are high in salt and sugar con-
tribute to tooth decay and poor concentration in lessons. For healthier 
packed lunch ideas, please visit: https://www.nhs.uk/healthier-families/
recipes/healthier-lunchboxes/ 
 
Statistics show that when families make healthy swaps, they can save a great 
deal of money and provide a more nutritious lunch that improves concentra-
tion in lessons. 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nhs.uk%2Fhealthier-families%2Frecipes%2Fhealthier-lunchboxes%2F&data=05%7C01%7Csajeeda.akthar%40thornbury.staracademies.org%7Ced9dcb853d174597e1d108db088f8879%7Cad91cba8ab0a41f6ab6243cf47f8
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nhs.uk%2Fhealthier-families%2Frecipes%2Fhealthier-lunchboxes%2F&data=05%7C01%7Csajeeda.akthar%40thornbury.staracademies.org%7Ced9dcb853d174597e1d108db088f8879%7Cad91cba8ab0a41f6ab6243cf47f8


Nursery AM 83.89% 

Nursery PM  95.35% 

Rec HCA 89.52% 

Rec Mem 

Fox 

91.30% 

1 Darwin 98.57% 

1 Goodhall 91.24% 

2 Galileo 95.07% 

2 Mathai 94.76% 

3/4 Dali 90.48% 

3 Matisse  95.71% 

3 Kahlo 95.24% 

4 Hockney 94.29% 

4 Warhol 94.29% 

5 Ijliya 90.68% 

5 Nobel 88.31% 

5 Shaw 87.66% 

6 Anderson 97.24% 

6 Singh 

Bhatti 

97.7% 

This weeks  
attendance figures  

A reminder of our STAR 
Values… 

Service - Being a responsible citizen in our 

community. 

Teamwork - Working together for excellence. 

Ambition - Aspiring to be our best. 

Respect - Treating others as we wish to be 

treated. 

Punctuality 
Just a polite reminder that our front and back gates will close at 8.27 every 

morning to allow classes to start promptly at 8.30. Anyone arriving after this 

time will be directed around to the main reception to sign in as late. Please 

plan your journeys to school accordingly.   

Thank you. 



Useful links  
• Link for school uniform 

Uniform - Thornbury Primary Leadership 

Academy  

• Link for school holidays 22/23 

Term Dates - Thornbury Primary Leadership 

Academy  

Next Week’s Menu - Week 1 

Dairy Dates 
• Tues 16th - Handwash session with Nursing 
team for Reception . 

• Tues 16th - Year 6 trip to Eden Camp.  

• Wed 17th - Police/BCFC Community visiting 
Y6 . 

https://www.thornburyprimary.com/information/uniform/
https://www.thornburyprimary.com/information/uniform/
https://www.thornburyprimary.com/information/term-dates/
https://www.thornburyprimary.com/information/term-dates/


Leadership thought of the week: 

Word of the week: 



What a beautiful spring walk. It is great to see new life all around 
school and so many signs of spring. Children in reception have 
loved sending in photos of their own plants and garden from home 
too.  



Our gardening club have been busy planting and getting ready for summer - 
watch this space for Thornbury in Bloom!  

We made personalised coasters and crowns in art club. Look how sparkly and 
bedazzled they look!  












